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Summary of Team ISER Review  

INSTITUTION:  Foothill College 
 
DATE OF TEAM ISER REVIEW: Tuesday, March 19, 2024 
 
TEAM CHAIR:  Dr. Brenda Thames 
 
A nine-member accreditation peer review team conducted Team ISER Review of Foothill 
College on Tuesday, March 19, 2024. The Team ISER Review is a one-day, off-site analysis of 
an institution’s self-evaluation report 





 
 

 6 

Description:   
The team reviewed the College’s professional development, resource materials, and guidance 

related to regular and substantive interaction. The team also reviewed 31 of the College’s 

distance education courses from Fall 2023. The evidence suggests that the College is in the 
process of developing a means of assessing and ensuring regular and substantive interaction is 
occurring in distance education courses. In reviewing the random sample of distance education 
courses, less than half of the courses met the Commission’s Policy on Distance Education and 

Correspondence Education. The team seeks clarification on how the College’s new process to 

ensure regular and substantive interaction in all its distance education courses is working.   

Topics of discussion during interviews:   
¶ How are expectations of regular and substantive interaction broadly communicated to 

faculty teaching distance education courses? 
¶ How are the college’s RSI guide and RSI overview communicated to faculty and are 

they embedded in the distance education training? 
¶ How does the new process for verifying and ensuring regular and substantive 

interaction in distance education courses work?  
¶ How have the new process and policies on DE aligned with the Commission’s Policy 

on Distance Education and Correspondence Education? 
¶ How is the college ensuring regular and substantive interaction is occurring in its DE 

courses? 

Request for Additional Information/Evidence:  
¶ Documentation demonstrating communication to faculty regarding regular and 

substantive interaction  
¶ Additional sampling of distance education courses from Spring 2024. 
¶ D



 
 

 7 

Core Inquiry 1:   
The Team seeks to understand how the board regularly reviews and updates its policies for 
their effectiveness in fulfilling the District’s mission. 
 

Standards or Policies:  
IV.C.7 
 
 
Description:   
The Institutional Self Evaluation Report indicates that the Board began a comprehensive 
review of all policies in 2013, and that as of 2017, review had occurred only for Chapter 1 and 
2, and half of Chapter 3. The documentation provided in the ISER further indicated the district 
intended, beginning in 2017, to renew efforts for a cyclical review process, starting with the 
review of Chapter 1 upon completion of Chapter 7. Through a review of Board Policies on 
the District’s website, the team was unable to determine the process for the regular review and 
update of Board policies, as several policies appear not to have been updated in ten or more 
years. 
  


